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  Spring is here, and summer is 

just around the corner. After a 

winter of mostly indoor activities 

your children are eager to head 

outdoors, and Lucy Gilmore, fa-

cilitator of many playgroups and 

family STEM programs for Cape 

/ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜΣ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻƭπ

lowing suggestions for you: 

Give your children prolonged un-

structured time for imaginative 

play in Nature. Trees, sticks, 

slopes and rocks will become 

their castles, caves, sailing ships 

and fairy houses. Have additional 

items on hand, such as a rope, a 

bucket, a magnifier, a shovel, pa-

per and crayons, cardboard boxes 

or other recycled objects, a tarp 

or blanket and let them decide 

how and if they are incorporated 

into their play. 

Be available to help if necessary, 

ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘƻǾŜǊ ς encourage your 

children to find their own solu-

tions to obstacles they encounter, 

whether it be while engineering a 

fort or deciding who will be the 

captain of their ship.   

Also, it is important for parents to 

model a comfortable unafraid ap-

proach to being outdoors ς rather 

than instilling fear of sunburn, 

poison ivy, ticks, getting muddy or 

cold and encountering animals 

with teeth, teach them how to 

take precautions by using sun-

screen, wearing light-colored 

clothing and tucking pant legs 

into socks to deter ticks; show 

them how to identify poison ivy, 

dress appropriately for the 

ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ όŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƛƴ 

keep them inside), and respect 

wildlife. 

Lucy Gilmore wrote  a guide when she 

was Preschool Science Educator at the 

Cape Cod Museum of Natural His-

tory. The guide is titled òInspiration:  

An Activity Guide for Parents & Edu-

cators who enjoy and marvel at the 

way children grow and discover.ó 

Turn to page 4 to see some of the sug-

gestions printed in the guide .  

Enjoying Nature 
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FAMILY NEWSLETTER  

for families and caregivers of children living  
on the Lower and Outer Cape 

S p e c i a l  T h a n k s ! 
THANK YOU! To Eastham Public Li-

brary for donating the furniture for 

our new office spaces and class-

rooms...THANK YOU to Murro Van-

Meter for donating his time and skill 

to assemble our new crib at Sea Ba-

bies...THANK YOU to Hinckley Home 

Center for donating our cabi-

ƴŜǘǎΦΦΦ¢I!bY ¸h¦ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ άSTEMinistsέ 

from Nauset Regional High School, 

members of the NRHS STEM Club, and 

to everyone else who volunteered  at 

our annual Family Fun Fair on Satur-

day, April 8 held at Orleans Elemen-

tary School. It was a great success, 

attended by more than 100 local fami-

lies!... ...THANK YOU to  all the volun-

teers  who organized, planned and 

helped out at our spring  Free Clothing 

Swap, held on April 22 at the Elks 

Club...THANK YOU to John Brintnall 

for his skilled carpentry and safety 

work in the classrooms at Cape Cod 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜΦΦΦ¢I!bY ¸h¦ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

parents, grandparents and family 

members  of children at CCCP who 

have been so patient while our build-

ing expansion project was happening! 



Advocacy  

 Lower Cape  

Early Childhood Council  

*  
Contact Meghan Kemp at Cape Cod 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜΣ рлу-240-3310 or 

mkemp@capecodchildrensplace.com 
for information about this Council.  

We are a fun, welcoming group of 
people committed to supporting fami-

lies with children in the towns of 
Brewster, Chatham, Eastham, Har-
wich, Orleans, Provincetown, Truro 

and Wellfleet. 

  We meet the third Wednesday of 
every month, September-June. Every-

one interested in the wellbeing of 
young children is invited, and drop-ins 

are welcome! 

   

Spring is Budget Season!  

Decisions are being made about local, 
state and federal budgets and services, 
and these decisions will affect you and 

your family!  

Stay informed, attend your town meeting 
and vote in your town elections.  

Below is contact information for your 

state and federal elected representatives, 

and phone numbers for your town hall.  

MA Rep. Sarah Peake   617-722-2040 
Sarah.Peake@mahouse.gov 

MA Rep. Tim Whelan   617-722-2014 
Timothy.Whelan@mahouse.gov 

MA Sen. Julian Cyr   617-722-1570 
Julian.cyr@masenate.gov  

*  

US Rep. William Keating 202 -225-3111 

US Sen. Edward Markey 202 -224-2742 

US Sen. Elizabeth Warren  202 -224-4543 

Look online for email and mailing ad-
dresses 

Brewster   508-896-3701 
 
Chatham   508-945-5101 

Eastham    508-240-5900 

Harwich    508-430-7516 

Orleans    508-240-3700 

Provincetown  508-487-7000 

Truro     508-349-7004 

Wellfleet   508-349-0300 



News You Can Use... 

Preschool Open House  

The Learning Garden Preschool, 

at 63 Hopkins Road, Orleans, will 

hold an open house on Saturday, 

May 20 from 9 -10 AM. Fall open-

ings are available in preschool 

and pre -K programs.  

Call 508 -255-7328 for details.  

 

Cape Cod Dads Update  

 Keep informed about programs 

and activities for dads with this 

free monthly email and perpetual 

calendar of events and resources. 

Sponsored by the Cape Cod Fa-

thers & Family Network, this 

òCape Cod Dads Updateó is  for 

fathers and human service pro-

viders who support fathers on or 

near Cape Cod. Check it out or 

sign up: dads.capecoalition.com.  

For more information contact 

Cape Cod Fathers & Family Net-

work Coordinator, Paul Melville:  

pmelville@familycontinuity.org.  

 
Making Dentistry Accessible  

Harbor Community Health Cen-

ter in Hyannis has a new wheel-

chair lift which permits patients 

to remain seated, reclining the 

wheelchair itself. For individuals, 

including children, who donõt 

have the muscle strength to re-

main seated properly at the angle 

necessary for procedures, it can 

be challenging to be transferred 

to a dental examination chair. 

Call 508 778 -5440 for informa-

tion.  

 

Cape Tech Preschool  

Cape Cod Tech Preschool is roll-

ing back tuition rates by 40% for 

the 2017-2018 school year. There 

are a limited number of spaces 

available. For more information 

or to schedule a visit , contact 

ppolicastro@capetech.us or  call 

508-432-4500 ext 231. 

Pathmakers Program  

Information sessions will be held 

for the Pathmakers Mentoring 

Program, for women  who want to 

turn their life vision into reality. 

The program is sponsored by WE 

CAN; call 508 -430-8111 to regis-

ter for one of the sessions below:  

May 3, Harwich Community Ctr.  

May 8, Lower Cape Outreach  

May 11, First Parish Brewster  

May 22, Harwich Community Ctr  

June 7, CDP*, Eastham  

All the above sessions will be held  

5:30-7 pm (*Community Develop-

ment Partnership)  

 

Grandparent Support Group  

This free, facilitated group meets 

from 9:30 -10:30  am on the last 

Tuesday of every month at the 

Harwich Family Resource Center 

(left side entrance of Harwich 

Elementary School). Free of 

charge. For more information and 

to register call Francie Joseph at 

508-430-1692 or  email her at  

fjoseph@monomoy.edu. 

 

Child Care Needs Survey  

Fair Shot for All is conducting a 

survey on early education and 

care needs of families with chil-

dren from birth to age 5 in Mas-

sachusetts. The results will help 

in advocating for adequate ser-

vices. Access the survey at  

http://bit.ly/capecodearlyedcare . 

Contact  Sydney@fairshot.com for 

more information.  

 

Childcare Tuition Aid  

Call Cape Cod Childrenõs Place at 

508-240-3310 or visit capecodchil-

drensplace.com for information 

about sources of childcare tuition 

assistance, including help paying  

childcare fees this summer, for 

families living on the Lower and 

Outer Cape.  

Shop at Amazon Smile  

If you shop online at Amazon, you 

can benefit a participating organi-

zation serving local children and 

families. To benefit Cape Cod 

Childrenõs Place go to https://

smile.amazon.com/ch/04 -

3265972 . To benefit Wellfleet 

Montessori Preschool go to 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/04

-2645015 .  

 

Menõs Support Groups 

Lower Cape Outreach Council is 

forming discussion and support 

groups for men, called Man Alive! 

These groups will provide ser-

vices, support, education and 

mentorship to men at all stages of 

life, including young dads and 

those in the middle of lifeõs jour-

ney. Men are often held responsi-

ble for most of societyõs ills, yet 

they donõt have easy access to 

support, a road map, a game plan 

or a helping hand. These groups 

are forming now; call 508 -240-

1490 for more information.  

 

Diabetes Support Group  

This group for children diagnosed 

with Type -1 Diabetes and their 

parents meets the first Wednes-

day of each month, 6:30 - 8 p.m.: 

at the Chatham Community Cen-

ter, 702 Main St. Come share 

your stories, tips, and advice on 

maintaining healthy glucose lev-

els, any great low -carb recipes 

you may have and most of all 

your support. Information or reg-

istration at 508 - 945-5175 or 

sstark@chatham -ma-gov. 

 

mailto:ppolicastro@capetech.us
tel:(508)%20432-4500
http://bit.ly/capecodearlyedcare
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/r.html?C=3HPZEY7VAIS4U&R=2HVVOQUYJU1H8&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F04-3265972%3Fref_%3Dpe_732550_226360980&A=UA4IJQLF6V5CVEG4WNSD7ARQMCKA&H=VHL8UB9TA4FHBZBSNSFZ4SMA4GKA&ref_=pe_732550_226360980
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/r.html?C=3HPZEY7VAIS4U&R=2HVVOQUYJU1H8&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F04-3265972%3Fref_%3Dpe_732550_226360980&A=UA4IJQLF6V5CVEG4WNSD7ARQMCKA&H=VHL8UB9TA4FHBZBSNSFZ4SMA4GKA&ref_=pe_732550_226360980
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/r.html?C=3HPZEY7VAIS4U&R=2HVVOQUYJU1H8&T=C&U=http%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F04-3265972%3Fref_%3Dpe_732550_226360980&A=UA4IJQLF6V5CVEG4WNSD7ARQMCKA&H=VHL8UB9TA4FHBZBSNSFZ4SMA4GKA&ref_=pe_732550_226360980
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/04-2645015
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/04-2645015


Continued from page 1 

Here are some more tips from Lucy  Gilmore to parents and other adults wishing to 

nurture childrenõs natural curiosity and their desire to discover: 

Stop and really listen to what your child is saying.  Following your childõs in-

terests will lead to valuable teachable moments.   

Slow down and take time to explore.   Talk with your children about what 

they are observing.  Introduce new vocabulary when you can and encourage 

use of it.  

 Nurture your childrenõs curiosity by teaching them to value the process of 

finding answers to their questions.  Donõt be afraid to say, òI donõt know, letõs find 

out!ó  then visit the library, ask an expert or do an internet search together. 

Have fun!  By sharing our reverence for Nature, you help instill this in your  

children.  

 

More Outdoor Fun... 

...and Indoor Activities 

Libraries are wonderful places to go at any time of year for special family programs 

or just to enjoy reading and looking at books with your children. Here is informa-

tion about several local libraries: 

Brewster Library  508-896-3913       Eldredge Public Library 508-945-5170 
www.brewsterladieslibrary.org        www.eldredgelibrary.org 
Move Groove,  Friday, May 5,  10:30      Wee Read Storytime, Fridays 9:45 
Baby Story Hour, Thursdays  10:30-11     Itsy Bitsy Yoga, several groups 
Story Hour, Wednesdays 10:30  

Eastham Public Library 508-240-5950     Snow Library, Orleans  508-240-3760 
www.easthamlibrary.org         www.town.orleans.ma.us/snow-library 
Move & Groove, Thursday, May 11, 10:30    call for programs 
 
Truro Public Library 508-487-1125      Brooks Library, Harwich 508-430-7562 
www.trurolibrary.org          www.brooksfreelibrary.org 
Storytime Thursdays, 10:30        Storytime Fridays, 10:30 
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Spring Parenting Programs 

Parenting on the Other Side 
Wednesdays 

May 3, 10, 24, 31 
June 7, 14 

5:30-7:30 PM 
/ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ 

10 Ballwic Road (off Nauset Road) 
Eastham 

This free six -session group is focused on assist-
ing parents to gain insight that supports heal-
ing and  strengthens parenting. Information 
will be shared about the ways in which trauma 
(substance abuse, recovery, domestic violence, 
partner difficulties etc.) can impact how we 
parent, and what skills can be used to increase 
confidence and competence in parenting.  

The group will provide education about adult 
developmental process, trauma, self care, trig-
gers, and emotional understanding of what it 
means to be a family in recovery. The sessions 
will take place in an environment of safety, 
trust and respect.  

An ongoing parenting support group will assist 
in reinforcing skills learned in this six -session 
group.  

Free dinner and childcare are included. Pre -
registration is required; call 508 -240-3310 and 
indicate if you need transportation. For more 
information about the group call Cindy Hor-
gan, Executive Director and Family Support 
Coordinator at Cape Cod Childrenõs Place. 

 *  

Funding support for this program is provided 
by the Cape & Is-

lands United Way, 
Cape Cod Health 

Care, Kelley Founda-
tion, Roessner Foun-
dation, Cape & Is-

lands District Attor-
neyõs office, and a 

Family Centers grant 
through the Chil-
drenõs Trust admin-
istered by Cape Cod 
Childrenõs Place. 

Lower Cape Dadsõ Talk  

Wednesday, May 3 
Wednesday, June  7 

6:00τ7:30 PM 
Harwich Community Center  

      100 Oak St., Harwich 
 

Facilitated by Eric Hauck. This is 

a great place to connect with 

other local fathers and chat about 

being a dad (or whatever else is 

on your mind). All men are wel-

come to this non -therapeutic 

gathering, regardless of their 

child(ren)õs age, their parenting  

situation, and where they live.   

Free pizza and child care. Please 

RSVP. Information or registra-

tion: Beverly@capecoalition.com 

or 508-771-4336 . 

This group meets the first Wednesday 

of every month. Sponsored by the 

Cape Cod Neighborhood Support  

Coalition, Cape Cod Childrenõs Place 

and the Harwich Early Childhood 

Council . 
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Whatõs Cooking? 

 Food Parenting  

Jill Castle is a dietitian, book au-

thor and a blogger at The Nourished 

Child. At a recent conference, she 

talked about Food Parenting. In the 

discussion of Eating Right vs. Feed-

ing Right, she touched on Instant 

Gratification Mindset vs. Long -Haul 

Mindset. In the first, a parent might 

be thinking of what kind of yogurt is 

best, what are the ôrightõ foods. With 

the Long -Haul Mindset, a parent is 

teaching children to eat healthy for 

a lifetime. They focus on the what 

(food and nutrients), how (feeding) 

and why (growth and development) 

of feeding.  

These parents are knowledgeable, 

patient and prepared for the chal-

lenges that come with food parent-

ing.  Note that we arenõt saying it is 

easy! 

What is your food parenting style?  

 

ɇ Authoritarian: food restriction, 

pressure to eat, food rewards  

ɇ Permissive: catering (the 

short order cook), constant 

feeding throughout the day  

ɇ Authoritative: provides struc-

ture, boundaries, choices  

So hereõs a suggestion: instead of 

saying òwhat do you want for a 

vegetable,ó try this: òwould you 

like green beans or broccoli?ó 

 

Carrot Cake for Breakfast!   

Overnight Oats are probably the easiest make ahead breakfast on the planet. Carrot 

Cake Overnight Oats are filled with delicious carrot cake spices. The carrots, nuts and 

coconut provide a nice texture and boost the nutrition. Additionally, this recipe is full 

of fiber and perfectly filling.  It can easily be doubled or tripled, and stored in an air-

ǘƛƎƘǘ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊ ǳƴǘƛƭ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƛǘΦ  

3/4 cup rolled old fashioned oats   2 tbsps finely shredded carrots 
1 tbsp raisins         1/2 tsp cinnamon 
1 pinch salt          1/2 tsp vanilla 
2 tsps maple syrup        1 tbsp shredded coconut* 
1 tbsp chopped walnuts* 
* optional 

1. The easiest way to mix and store this oatmeal is to do it all in a mason jar or 
other tupperware with a tight lid. Make sure the carrots are finely shredded so that 
they become incorporated into the oats.  
2. Add the milk, cinnamon, salt, vanilla, and maple syrup to the jar first.  Mix them 
together until they are completely combined.  Then add in the oats, shredded carrot, 
raisins, and coconut and walnuts if you are choosing to add them.  
 

Seal the jar or container tightly and place it in the refrigerator.  It needs to sit for at 
least 5 hours, ideally overnight.  The oats should be softer and will have absorbed 
the flavor of the spices.  You can heat up the oatmeal at this point if you like, but the 
great part about this recipe is that they are ready to go right out of the refrigera-
tor!  The jar can easily be taken to go! 

http://link.thespruce.com/click/9366615.165526/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cudGhlc3BydWNlLmNvbS9jYXJyb3QtY2FrZS1vdmVybmlnaHQtb2F0cy00MTI5MTI1P3V0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj1ST0RfZm9vZCZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Y25fbmwmdXRtX2NvbnRlbnQ9OTM2NjYxNSZ1dG1fdGVybT1ib3VuY2V4NQ/53ac9


 

  

Coming in June!  

Legal Workshop for Fathers  

Preparing Your Financial Statement  

For Family Court  

Presented by Attorney Susan Sard Tierney  

A Hands On Workshop ð Enrollment is Limited  

Wednesday, June 21, 2017  

6:00 ð 7:30pm 

This workshop is for Fathers ONLY. Pre -registration 

is required. Call Cape Cod Childrenõs Place at  508-

240-3310 for sign -up and information on location.  

Mobile Food Pantry  

To Serve Eastham Families 

¢ƘŜ IŀǊǿƛŎƘ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅΩǎ aƻōƛƭŜ 
Food Pantry will  collaborate with 
/ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
Eastham Council on Aging to bring 
food packages to Eastham families 
starting in June. 

Families must register for this ser-
ǾƛŎŜΦ /ŀƭƭ /ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ 
for information at 508-240-3310. 

This program is part of the Harwich 
CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅΩǎ IŜŀƭǘƘȅ aŜŀƭǎ ƛƴ 
Motion Program. 

 

Mobile Dental Services  

Coming to Eastham!  
 

Tuesday, June 13, 10 AM ñ4 PM  

Monday, June 26, 12 -6 PM  

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place 

Exciting news for families! Mobile dental hygiene 

services will be coming to Cape Cod Childrenõs 

Place twice a month, starting in June. Mass. 

Health and private pay will be accepted; no other 

insurance plans.  

Services will include cleanings, fluoride treat-

ments, sealants, x -rays, periodontal cleanings .  

Maggi Flanagan of Homeless Prevention Council 

will be available to give referrals to resources 

that families need.  

Appointments are required: call 508 -240-3310. 

Contact Andrea Read  or Teresa Simison at 

smiles@mobiledental hygiene.com for information 

about specific services.   


